Greetings:

The past several months has seen a flurry of activity by the FCC and their efforts to promote BPL. I am also attaching a PDF file that should give you the “flavor” as to their determination to see that broadband is available to everyone in America. I think that we have relied too much on the technical side and not enough on the political side. When the NOI came out, our feeling was that the FCC would surely see the potential harm with BPL. As it turns out, this was a done deal many months ago and it is my feeling that even the NTIA report will be watered down to the point that the FCC will not give it any consideration. 

When the FCC met last week for their public meeting the one agenda item that also affected amateur radio was the Savi petition to use 433.7 for their ID tags. While we had done a pretty good job in delaying the petition, what we found was that OET chief had met with the DoD and sold them on backing off with their complaints. As you can see by the NPRN, the DoD still had some influence in the notice. It is my feeling that the FCC went along with Savi (who had wrapped themselves in the Homeland Security blanket) because the FCC knew we were already angry over the BPL issue so irritating us a bit more would not make any difference.

It is my belief that BPL will be short lived in that other technology will overtake it in the near future (3 to 5 years). I have spent quite a bit of time looking at articles about fiber and it would seem that will be the ultimate future for broadband. What we have to do on our reply comments is to try to get a few changes incorporated that would put the consumer on notice that interference is a two way street and we cannot be held responsible. I do worry about one other possibility. If BPL does get wide implementation, and there are numerous complaints by the general public, we could see a change in part 97 that would cause the FCC to relegate us to the same rules as part 15 devices. A stretch I know, but nevertheless a possibility. It was also a concern of Rep. Walden.

I personally feel that as long as the FCC has it’s present chairman and some of the commissioners, we will have to be very guarded about the sanctity of the amateur radio service. Our best bet is in our efforts on Capitol Hill. The creation of the grass roots committee is timely and should go forward quickly in educating our membership in “selling amateur radio” to their representatives.

All in all, I don’t think we have done badly, but hindsight is always 20-20. None of us had any idea of just how much the FCC wanted BPL or the pressure behind the scenes.

As to the latest NPRM on amateur radio, after having read it several times, it doesn’t seem too bad. It gives us just about everything we ask for, and even mentions our current filing in my opinion, in a good light. The one thing that I found interesting is the QCWA petition wherein they want to “will” a call. I just don’t see how this is possible in as much as the FCC issues a call and it is not “real property.”

Jim Haynie

